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Colorado Road and Community Safety Act (SB13-251) 

services to be reduced beginning Feb. 2  
 

Jan. 27, 2015 – Denver, CO. Due to a reduction in staff, services for individuals unable to 
demonstrate lawful presence in the U.S. seeking a driver license, instruction permit or identification 
card under the Colorado Road and Community Safety Act (CO-RCSA SB13-251) will be reduced 
beginning Feb. 2, 2015.  

Appointments are required for individuals who are unable to demonstrate lawful presence in the U.S.  
Beginning Feb. 2, all appointments for these individuals will take place at the Denver Central 
(Athmar) Driver License Office located at 1865 W. Mississippi Ave., #C in Denver.   

All existing CO-RCSA SB13-251 appointments scheduled after January 30, 2015 will be 
rescheduled. Individuals who had a confirmed CO-RCSA SB13-251 appointment at any office 
between Feb. 2, 2015 and April 22, 2015 should follow the instructions below. They will be required 
to provide name, date of birth, original appointment time and location and confirmation number. 

 For individuals with an appointment in February: Call 303-205-2335 between 8 a.m. and 5 

p.m. on Jan. 27– Feb. 11. Your appointment will be re-scheduled between Feb. 2, 2015 and 
June 17, 2015.  

 For individuals with an appointment in March: Call 303-205-2335 between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. 

on Feb. 6 – Feb 18. Your appointment will be re-scheduled between June 18, 2015 and Nov. 
23, 2015. 

 For individuals with an appointment in April: Call 303-205-2335 between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. 
on Feb. 16 – Feb. 27. Your appointment will be re-scheduled between Nov. 24, 2015 and 
March 17, 2016. 

Only individuals with previously confirmed CO-RCSA SB13-251 appointments should call the 
SB251 call center. Individuals will not be able to reschedule appointments after Feb. 27, 2015.  

Individuals without previously scheduled appointments should access www.colorado.gov/dmv on or 
after Jan. 5, 2016 to schedule an appointment. 

The Colorado Department of Revenue appreciates your patience and apologizes for the 
inconvenience. 
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